

ANZAC TERRACE PRIMARY SCHOOL P & C

MINUTES

Tuesday 16th May 2017 - 7.30pm @ ATPS Staffroom

Meeting opened 7.33 pm

PRESENT: Amanda McAlpine, Marieke van den Berg, Sally Pitchers, Jessica Ericson, Tamara Breen, Rachael BernSousa, Lindsay Royan, Nicole Wells, Prakash Shakya

APOLOGIES: Keren Ketterer, Mandy Gratzer, Stephanie Tarbin, Anoushca Trollip, Stewart Blackwood, Natalie Whittle.

1.0 CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES 28th March 2017

Moved Nicole, Seconded Tamara, Accepted.

2.0 BUSINESS ARISING FROM 28 March 2017

- Lunch orders via Hampton. Have sent through a menu. May need volunteers to coordinate, and a volunteer on the day. Amount of time required for the volunteer not clear. Menu would have to be tailored to our requirements. Lindsay has suggested that perhaps there can be a parent roster system created via the parent representative. Investigations scheduled for June. Adele suggested contacting Tina the canteen manager at Eden Hill as they might do it with only a parent volunteer required to pick it up.
- Coffee van for school carnival. Stuart still looking into it.
- Friday sausage sizzle postponed to term 3. Is it financially viable? Once a term. Lunches issue to be continued.
- Rollerdrome Friday 4-6pm, confirmed by Jess. Flyers to be distributed closer to the time. Has been given to Lina to include in the newsletter.
- Signatories on the account may have to wait as we are unsure of which P&C members will be continuing. Anoushca may need to be replaced as Treasurer due to work commitments. Parent reps to send out emails asking for new P&C members and people with banking skills.
- Dave Kelly meeting, did anyone go?

3.0 CORRESPONDENCE

Incoming

28/04/2017	Commonwealth Bank	Banking
01/05/2017	WACSSO	President
03/05/2017	Sibel Bennett (email re ice cream truck)	Fundraising
08/05/2017	Australian Grown (cheques)	Treasurer/President
08/05/2017	BankWest Statements (P&C and Uniform)	Treasurer
15/05/2017	LW Reid catalogue	Uniform
15/05/2017	Bunnings	Marieke
16/05/2017	Dave Kelly donation	Treasurer/President

Outgoing

19/03/2017 Marieke to Bunnings

4.0 REPORTS

4.1 Treasurer's Report

- Mother's Day profit was about \$1100. Less items leftover this year.
- \$4000 transferred from General Account to Uniform Account as previously agreed.
- Dave Kelly has donated \$500 to the P&C. Stuart has suggested that we use it to automate the siren. P&C unanimously disagrees, feels it's a good thing for the Prefects to continue to do.

4.2 Other reports

Uniform Report

- Faction shirts have arrived and been distributed. Busy with jackets.

Fundraising Report

- Easter raffle raised \$800.

- Cookie Dough orders sold \$2855.
- Entertainment books up to 21. Previous year was about 40.
- Artwork into Keepsakes. Mrs McCulloch. Sally is working on it.

Safety House Report

- Nothing to report.

School Council Report

- School promotion was discussed. The school plans to print and distribute postcards to houses within our catchment area. Will require volunteers to distribute.
- Stuart is going to contact Hawaiian in regards to possible promotional opportunities.

4.3 Principals Report

- QKR! Demonstrations. App is up and running, including uniform, volunteer contributions and winter carnival. Next demo is on 26th May after assembly for QKR and Connect. Safety concerns regarding where details are kept.
- Reports will be on Connect ONLY from Semester 2. This is an initiative from the Education Department. Semester 1 will be the final printed copy.
- Edu-Dance is set to be every year now. Both concerts on every day. Different performance venue; Hampton High. School will bus kids there and back.
- Swimming for years 3-6 starts Monday. Payments have been slow to come in.
- Year 6 camp is looking at fundraising. Stuart suggests a pie day or sausage sizzle this term.

5.0 GENERAL BUSINESS

- PA system has been fixed.
- Dave Kelly playground funding. Cheque expected by the end of June. Further information to come. Location needs to be figured out. Jess and Tamara to coordinate.
- Netball uniforms have been paid for by the P&C.
- Buddy Benches. Rach to contact the Men's Shed organisation to see if they'd like to build two.
- Keren is still a signatory on the account, should it be transferred to Rachael? No resolution.
- WACSSO conference coming up 19, 20 August. Let's do an application for 2 people. Registrations close 21st of July.
- Town of Bassendean is holding a Volunteer Dinner on the Thurs 8th June: Jess, Adele, Sally.

6.0 CLOSURE

Meeting closed at 8.50pm. Next meeting: Tuesday 13th June 2017 @ 7.30pm